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Minutes of the April 28, 2022, Executive Committee Meeting of the 
Southeastern Connecticut Regional Resources Recovery Authority 

Held at the Gales Ferry office & via Zoom
SCRRRA Executive Committee Meeting – April 28, 2022,
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Call Meeting to Order 

      Meeting was called to order at 2:01 pm.

1. Roll Call          
	Joe Bragaw
	East Lyme Representative
	A
	Todd Babbitt
	Griswold Representative
	P

	Gary Schneider
	Groton Representative
	P
	John Phetteplace
	Stonington Representative & Board President
	A

	Pat McLaughlin
	Norwich Representative
	P
	
	
	


P = Present, C=Call In (Audio), A=Absent              
Quorum Present
Others: David Aldridge, SCRRRA Executive Director; Chris Roman, SCRRRA Finance Manager; Robin Cano, Operations Administrator, SCRRRA Legal Counsel Richard Barger, and SCRRRA Consultant Jim Bolduc.
3.   Act on Minutes OF Meetings Held on March 24, 2022
Majority was in favor, none were opposed
      (Motion by Gary Schneider, 2nd by Todd Babbitt)
4.  Finance reports:  
Dave Aldridge reviewed March’s finance report.
5.  President / Staff Reports:

I. Health Insurance
Mr. Aldridge referred to the paperwork package where there is a health insurance quote from our Healthcare Broker, Kurtis Dennison.  It contains quotes from our current carrier, Anthem BCBS, Cigna, CT Care, Harvard Pilgrim and UNC Oxford.  Last week Mr. Aldridge reviewed these with the Personnel Committee and there was a consensus view that a change from our current plan to Cigna would provide similar coverage to the employees, has a lower deductible and would reduce costs for both the authority and the employees.  Total cost would be 14.88% lower than our current plan.  Mr. Aldridge said if the Executive Committee agrees with this he would like their recommendation to take to the full Board on the 11th.


Motion to recommend sending proposal to the full Board




Discussion: none





Majority was in favor, none were opposed.





(Motion by Todd Babbitt, 2nd by Pat McLaughlin)

II. Recycling Composition Audit
Mr. Aldridge informed us that the composition audit for mixed recycling was completed last week and a copy of the current market market index can be found in the paperwork package.  He has spoken with Bob Cappadona, VP of Recycling for Casella this morning.
6.  Executive Session:  


None
7.  New Business:

Reserve Account


Mr. Aldridge asked us to refer to documents in our paperwork package regarding SCRRRA Reserve Funds.  Currently there are 8 Reserve Fund Accounts: Tip Fee Stabilization, Transportation Subsidy, Tub Grinder, Landfill Reserve, Haz Mat, Mixed Recycling, Capital Reserve and Working Capital Reserve.  He would like to amend two of these funds to better reflect our current situation and fund them before the end of the current fiscal year at the end of June so they can be listed in the next Annual Financial Audit as Board Designated Funds.  
ADJOURNMENT
Pat McLaughlin asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting.  It was made by Gary Schneider and seconded by Todd Babbitt.

There being no other business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 2:56 p.m.


Respectfully Submitted,
Gary Schneider
Secretary


